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Potential Unintended Conseguences

The ASA is concerned that the Proposal, if implemented, could have several unintended
consequences:

e Reduced consumer choice: The Proposal needlessly disrupts an already properly
functioning marketplace. By limiting the ability of broker-dealers and investment
advisers to offer cash management services, the Proposal could reduce options available
to consumers for managing their cash, finances, investment, and payment preferences in a
holistic way.

e Increased systemic risk: By attempting to limit brokered deposits, the Proposal could
concentrate deposits in fewer institutions, which would increase systemic risk. This was
not addressed in the Proposal and by itself should give the FDIC pause.

The ASA’s concerns with specific aspects of the Proposal are outlined in more detail below.

The narrowing of the designated business exemption is arbitrary and will disrupt existing
relationships that have been previously accepted by the FDIC

The Proposal would narrow the designated business exemption (DBE) for broker-dealers and
investment advisers only if less than 10% of the BD or IA’s assets under management (AUM)
are placed into non-maturity accounts at one or more IDIs. The 10% threshold would be a
decrease from the current 25% threshold. There is no evidentiary justification offered for
decrease of the threshold by more than 50%. The Proposal would also potentially limit the types
of deposits that can qualify for a DBE. Taken together, these actions would contradict twenty
years’ worth of opinion letters and FDIC views that BDs, 1As, and other industry participants
have relied upon.

A 10% threshold is arbitrary and entirely too limiting. Market conditions, such as economic
downturns or periods of market volatility, may lead customers to hold more cash as a defensive
measure which could make the new rules more cyclical and volatile and provide an incentive to
turn away deposit customers. These types of scenarios are not examined or even considered as
part of the Proposal. This change puts a fine point on our concern that the FIDC does not
understand how markets work and investor behavior can impact market conditions.

Additionally, the Proposal would mandate the use of AUM rather than “assets under
administration” as the denominator for the DBE. The ASA opposes this change as it introduces
uncertainty about what kinds of brokerage accounts are included in the denominator. We believe
“assets under administration” more accurately includes the types of brokerage accounts that are
relevant to the FDIC’s rules.
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